

## NASSAU PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

The Rev. Dr. David A. Davis, Pastor

November 16, 2015

Dear Friends,

I am very pleased with the opportunity to write a letter of endorsement for the Princeton Construction Group. Here at Nassau Presbyterian Church, we could not be more pleased with the results of three year, multi-million dollar renovation project. The quality of the work is matched by the quality of the relationships we established and continue to enjoy.

The scope of work in this historic building required expert planning, delicate scheduling, and a strong commitment to deadlines. Our decision to collaborate in a design/build process with Princeton Construction Group and our architect saved us money and helped to avoid several significant pitfalls along the way. The complexities of this job included a very old building that contained various surprises, a vibrant congregation that never left the building or our worship space during construction, and a three year phased schedule that required significant investment of time with local and state officials.

At every step along the way the leaders of Princeton Construction Group were attentive to the uniqueness of our space and responsive to any concerns that were raised. I have the utmost trust in their work and their integrity and look forward to the chance to work with them again when Nassau Presbyterian Church looks to engage in future capital projects

Sincerely,

**Pastor**